
MINUTES 

Union County Utilities Coordinating Council 
 

The regular meeting of the Union County Utilities Coordinating Council was held August 27, 2015 at Cinco de Mayo 
Restaurant in La Grande. 

Present were:  Danny Martens, Wayne Brown, Cheryl Evers, Alfred Crow, Butch Hulse, Cheryl Evers and Sharon 
Crampton 

President Butch Hulse called the meeting to order.  Minutes of the last meeting were reviewed and approved as 
presented. 

The Bank balance is $8,365.65 as of July 31, 2015 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

No Old Business 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Alfred Crow told us they are replacing asphalt from Adams Ave. to Riddle Road.  This would include adjusting manholes 
and ADA ramps. 

Wayne Brown said the top is done at Ladd Canyon, and they will be headed to Stonewood next. 

NEW PROJECTS: 

Danny Martens reported that Mike Becker crew is ripping out the concrete behind La Grande City Hall, and Avista will 
then do their portion then. 
 
DAMAGE REPORT: 

There were no damages reported 

OTHER: 

None 

 
With no further business, Member Danny Martens moved to close meeting and Cheryl Evers seconded the motion. 

 

President Butch Hulse closed the meeting. 

 

 

Sharon Crampton 


